
December 14, 2021 

 

Honorable Janet Yellen  

Secretary of the Treasury  

1500 Pennsylvania Avenue NW  

Washington D.C.  20220    
 

 

Dear Madam Secretary of the U.S. Treasury:  

  

We the undersigned hereby request the U.S. Treasury’s support in the reinstatement of the interest 

waiver for those states that owe advancements for the Title XII Unemployment Insurance Trust Fund 

until such a time that participating states can best resolve how to address advanced principal payments 

that escalated during the COVID-19 pandemic.    

  

According to provisions of the Family First Coronavirus Response Act, as amended, the interest waiver 

expired on September 6, 2021. Since then, 9 states and the Virgin Islands are still being assessed 

interest on $39.3 billion owed to the U.S. Treasury for advances related to providing unemployment 

insurance during the most difficult times of the pandemic. Accordingly, these advances are generating 

federal interest at a rate of 2.27%, amounting to over $197.3 million as of December 10, 2021.     
 

We believe the waiver deadline was originally determined under the assumption that the pandemic 

would likely be over and that the economy and state governments would be in recovery mode. 

However, it is quite plain to see that this public health crisis is not over, and the benefit provided by this 

interest waiver is still necessary. Therefore, we respectfully request your support in reinstating this 

waiver until at least June 30, 2022, giving adequate time for our states to address this financial 

dilemma appropriately.  

  

Sincerely,          

  

          

Susana A. Mendoza            

State Comptroller         

State of Illinois  

 

          
Robert Jaros, CPA, MBA, JD         

State Controller      

State of Colorado 

 

         
Brian T. Lyman, CPA         

Chief Accounting Officer     

State of Pennsylvania 
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Robert Asaro-Angelo        

Commissioner 

Department of Labor and Workforce Development     

State of New Jersey      

 

        
Steve Grove          

Commissioner           

Department of Employment & Economic Development      

State of Minnesota        

 

 
Thomas P. DiNapoli         

State Comptroller        

State of New York 

 

      
Kevin Lembo            

State Comptroller          

State of Connecticut 

 

 
Michael J. Heffernan 

Secretary of Administration and Finance 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts   

 

 

 

Cc: Honorable Nancy Pelosi, Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives   

      Honorable Charles Schumer, Majority Leader of the U.S. Senate  
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